








The Locke Park playground has been removed due to the redevelopment along the southern
end of the Civic Campus project. The designs and plans for the reconstruction of the newer
playground on the southeast side of the project are still in the development stage. Staff will
keep the Commission updated as to the project is it develops.

The new registration software is still under the test phase and will likely go-live at the end of
November.

c. Enroliments and Shelter Revenue

Ms. Dahl reviewed the report of year-to-date program enrollments with the Commission, stating
staff will continue to look at fees related to shelter revenue and ways to improve interest and
participation.

d. Brochure

Ms. Dahl referenced the new fall brochure and activities flyer that went into the City Newsletter
the first week in September and will be a part of the City Newsletter every other month.
Commission members commented that they really liked the new format.

e. Commission Application

An application was included in the packet for members to provide to any interested candidates
for the Park & Recreation Commission.

ADJOURNMENT

UPON A VOICE VOTE, ALL MEMBERS VOTING AYE, CHAIRPERSON HEINTZ DECLARED
THE MOTION CARRIED AND THE SEPT. 10, 2018 AT 8:10 P.M. - MEETING ADJOURNED.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah Dabhl, Director of Community Services and Employee Resources

Led

Meeting Minutes — Fridley Park and Recreation Commission (Sept. 10, 2018)
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September 11, 2018

Location: City of Fridley City Hall, Conference Room A

Call to Order

Chair Hansen called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM

Members present: Nick Olberding, Justin Foell, Mark Hansen, Kyle Mulrooney
Absent: Paul Westby, Sam Stoxen, Heidi Ferris

Staff present: Rachel Workin, Environmental Planner; Debbie Dahl, Director of Community Services and

Employee Relations; Jeff Jensen, Operations Manager- Streets and Parks

Approval of Minutes

Chair Hansen recommended clarification of the Commissioners’’ role with the Energy Action Plan from
“interest in door-knocking for specific campaigns™ to “interest in leveraging existing community connection™.
Commissioner Mulrooney moved to approve the August 28 meeting minutes pending these changes.

Commissioner Foell
seconded the motion.
MOTION PASSED unanimously

New Business
1) Introduction to Debbie Dahl and Jeff Jensen

Debbie Dahl and Jeff Jensen introduced themselves to the Commissioners and explained their role with parks.
Mr. Jensen described future plans to improve salting activities and develop a parks master plan. Commissioner
Foell recommended adjusting the bike route signs to match the Alternative Transportation Plan. Ms. Workin
requested that the Commissioners send photos of mismatched signs and said she would send a map of where the

signs were placed.
2) Branding

Ms. Workin said that some Cities brand their Energy Action Plan, such as “Energize Maplewood™. She asked if
Commissioners were interested in a brand for the EAP or for sustainability efforts in general. Commissioners

expressed interest in a general sustainability brand, possibly including the Fridley logo in the butterfly wing.




The group will continue to brainstorm ideas.

Old Business
1) PiE Energy Planning

Ms. Workin shared the draft energy goals and strategies which will form the basis of the EAP. A representative
of CEE will be at the October 10" meeting to take formal action to adopt these goals as the City’s Energy goals.

Other
1) Target Tree Planting

Ms. Workin shared that the City had spent the final amount of the DNR Citizen Engagement grant through a
tree planting with Target at Edgewater Gardens and the Mississippi Street right-of-way

Adjournment

Commissioner Mulrooney moved to adjourn the meeting and Commissioner Olberding seconded the motion.

The meeting adjourned at 8:20.




CITY OF FRIDLEY
HOUSING AND REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY COMMISSION
August 2, 2018

Chairperson Gabel called the Housing and Redevelopment Authority Meeting to order at 7:00
p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Pat Gabel
William Holm
Stephen Eggert
Kyle Mulrooney
Gordon Backlund

OTHERS PRESENT: Paul Bolin, HRA Assistant Executive Director
Wally Wysopal, City Manager
Jim Casserly, Development Consultant

Action Items:
1. Approval of Expenditures

MOTION by Commissioner Holm to approve the expenditures. Seconded by Commissioner
Eggert.

UPON A VOICE VOTE, ALL VOTING AYE, CHAIRPERSON GABEL DECLARED
THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

2. Approval of June 28, 2018 Meeting Minutes

MOTION by Commissioner Eggert to approve the minutes as presented. Seconded by
Commissioner Backlund.

Chairperson Gabel noted the following:
Page 3, 2™ paragraph, 3" sentence “determined that an extra $3,000/unit witd-would
assist...”
Page 4, “Commissioner Backlund asked if the housing would e all be at market rate or
subsidized housing.” Mr. Bolin replied that Sherman is looking at building three separate
buildings. Two at market rate and one subsidized.

UPON A VOICE VOTE, ALL VOTING AYE, CHAIRPERSON GABEL DECLARED
THE MINUTES APPROVED AS AMENDED

3. Approval of Contract for Exclusive Negotiations
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Paul Bolin, HRA Assistant Executive Director, stated that as the City was preparing to build a
new Municipal Center, staff began planning for the eventual sale of the existing property.
Discussions with Fairview, operator of the buildings south of City Hall, led to interest from
Ebenezer Homes. Ebenezer is part of Fairview Health Services and is the State’s largest senior
housing operator with over 100 years of experience serving seniors. Ebenezer prefers to work
with development/investment groups than to build and own the buildings. Steve Dunbar of Ivy
Properties is heading up the group that will build and own the building.

Mr. Bolin said that there are a number of tasks that the Developer, City and Authority will need
to complete over the next few months. Tasks include site design work financial analysis,
engineering, obtaining marketable title and changes to parking lease agreements. Upon
completion of the number of tasks, the Developer and Authority will be in a position to draft a
full redevelopment agreement. In the interim, a Contract for Exclusive Negotiations has been
drafted to protect both parties.

Mr. Bolin said that the current concept would be to construct a 134 unit senior “with services”
building. The building would include assisted living as well as memory care units. The site of
the current parking deck could become a second phase of the project. The agreement was
drafted by Attorney Casserly and reviewed by Staff and the Redeveloper. The agreement is very
straightforward and lays out the responsibilities for each party. The agreement will remain in
effect until a Contract for Private Redevelopment is in place or until March 1, 2019. Staff
recommends the Authority approve the Contract for Exclusive Negotiations. The agreement will
provide Ivy Properties the protections they need to move forward with the project.

Steve Dunbar, Ivy Properties, has been working with Paul and his team since December of last
year and working with Fairview next door to achieve the pieces moving forward.

Sue Olson, Ebenezer Homes, stated that their organization has helped seniors for over 100 years.
They are known as the top senior housing leaders in the State of MN. Ebenezer homes has a
passion and cares for the community they serve. This is the perfect location, right next to
Fairview and their training/orientation facility.

Chairperson Gabel asked if this was an assisted living and memory care facility.

Ms. Olson replied it would be independent living, assisted living and memory care. Residents
never have to move, they bring additional services to them rather than have them move to
another part of the building. Services and meals are options for residents depending on the
service contract or need. Meals are offered and is an important part of senior’s life, to have a
prepared and served meal. They refer to meals as culinary and have culinary chefs and servers to
make that an important part of the day. They will bring meaningful activities to the lives of the
people who live there.

Commissioner Eggert asked if a customer would start in independent care and then needed
assisted or memory care in the future if that was available to them.

Ms. Olson replied yes but memory care would move to another part of the building.
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Commissioner Holm asked for the breakdown of the 134 units.

Link Wilson, Coswell Architects, replied that there will be a mix of housing. 42 2 bedroom/2
bath; 16 one bedroom plus a den; 10 large one bedroom, 34 small one bedrooms, 14 studio and
18 apartment memory care units. There will be a lot of common space to bring in family and
entertain within the building or outside.

Jim Winkles, Amcon Construction, added that this is a good site but a little complicated with
different ownerships of the properties. There are a lot of moving pieces but there is time to get
things worked out.

Chairperson Gabel asked if there was anything in the contract that was unusual or unique.

Jim Casserly, Development Consultant, replied that the tentative agreement is on the purchase
price. There are still some things for the Authority to do to convey the site. The title is
complicated, but we will get all the parcels in one place to have one agreement.

MOTION by Commissioner Eggert to approve the Contract for Exclusive Negotiations.
Seconded by Commissioner Mulrooney.

UPON A VOICE VOTE, ALL VOTING AYE, CHAIRPERSON GABEL DELCARED
THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

4. Approval of Resolution Supporting Grant Application — Northern Stacks

Paul Bolin, HRA Executive Assistant Director, stated that Hyde Development has requested the
Authority’s assistance to obtain a grant through the Minnesota Department of Employment and
Economic Development’s Redevelopment grant program, for Northern Stacks VIIL This 1s the
building located at 5101 Industrial Boulevard, adjacent to Northern Stacks.

Mr. Bolin noted that prior to being used as a warehouse, the property was owned by a printing
and binding company. The binding required the use of solvents for cleaning glue from
equipment and prior to stricter environmental standards, the solvent was often times dumped out
the back door. The testing done on the site indicates that there is quite a bit of environmental
cleanup necessary that will require new infrastructure, demolition and ponding. This application
is secking $250,000 to assist in demolition, ponding and environmental infrastructure. Staff
recommends approval of the resolution supporting Hyde Development’s application for a grant
through DEED’s Redevelopment Grant Fund.

Commissioner Holm noticed there was some reference to demolition of the current building and
asked if this cleanup included demolition.

Mr. Bolin replied that minor demolition will happen, but the bulk of the building will remain.
They will demolish the loading docks and some inside the building to make a more open
environment.
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MOTION by Commissioner Backlund to approve the resolution supporting grant application —
Northern Stacks VIII. Seconded by Commissioner Eggert.

UPON A VOICE VOTE, ALL VOTING AYE, CHAIRPERSON GABEL DECLARED
THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

5. Public Hearing — HRP Lot Sales

MOTION by Commissioner Eggert to open the public hearing. Seconded by Commissioner
Backlund.

UPON A VOICE VOTE, ALL VOTING AYE, CHAIRPERSON GABEL DECLARED
THE MOTION CARRIED AND THE PUBLIC HEARING OPENED AT 7:38 PM

Mr. Bolin stated that the Authority placed two tax-forfeited properties into the Housing
Replacement Program. The properties are located at 509 Cheri Lane and 8295 Broad Avenue.
Tollberg Homes has submitted lot reservation agreements for purchasing both properties for the
full asking price.

Mr. Bolin said that Tollberg Homes is a custom home builder’s office is in Anoka. They have
previously participated in the Authority’s Housing Replacement Program, constructing the new
home at 5875 2™ Street. They have been easy to work with and their craftmanship is far above
par. Prior to closing, they will submit plans meeting the criteria of the program. Staff
recommends holding a public hearing and approving the resolutions authorizing the sale of the
lots to Tollberg Homes.

Commissioner Holm asked if the demolition costs would be absorbed by the Authority.

Mr. Bolin replied that those costs would be reimbursed through the land sales and the HRP
program allows increment for 15 years on the parcels to help reimburse that cost.

MOTION by Commissioner Holm to close the public hearing. Seconded by Commissioner
Backlund.

UPON A VOICE VOTE, ALL VOTING AYE, CHAIRPERSON GABEL DECLARED
THE MOTION CARRIED AND THE PUBLIC HEARING CLOSED AT 7:42 PM

MOTION by Commissioner Holm to Adopt the Resolution at 509 Cheri Lane as outlined by
staff for $50,000. Seconded by Commissioner Eggert.

UPON A VOICE VOTE, ALL VOTING AYE, CHAIRPERSON GABEL DECLARED
THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

MOTION by Commissioner Holm to Adopt the Resolution at 8295 Broad Avenue NE.
Seconded by Commissioner Mulrooney.
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UPON A VOICE VOTE, ALL VOTING AYE, CHAIRPERSON GABEL DECLARED
THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Informational Items:

1. Housing Programs Update

Paul Bolin, HRA Exccutive Assistant Director, reported that three CEE loan closed in July
making seven year to date; there was one remodel advisor visit for a total of seven year to date.
There are no Home Energy Squad numbers to share this month. That will be brought forward at
the September meeting.

Wally Wysopal, City Manager, announced the new Finance Director, Dan Tietner.

Adjournment:

MOTION by Commissioner Backlund to adjourn. Seconded by Commissioner Eggert.

UPON A VOICE VOTE, ALL VOTING AYE, CHAIRPERSON GABEL DECLARED
THE MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY AND THE MEETING ADJOURNED AT
7:49 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Yk (et

Krista Peterson
Recording Secretary
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PLANNING DIVISION

Memorandum

DATE:

TO:

FROM:

SUBJECT:

October 11, 2018

Planning Commission Members

Julianne Beberg, Planning Assistant

Proposed 2019 Planning Commission Meeting Dates

The following dates are for your review and approval of the proposed
2019 Planning Commission meeting dates:

Jan.

Feb.

Mar.

April

May

June

July

Aug.

Sept.

Oct.

Nov.

Dec.

16

20

20

17

15

19

17

21

18

16

20

18
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Memorandum

Planning Division

DATE: September 25, 2018
TO: Planning Commission
FROM: Rachel Workin, Environmental Planner

SUBJECT: City of Fridley Energy Vision, Mission and Goals

Background

As part of the 2040 Comprehensive Planning Process, the City was required to incorporate
resiliency, into its Comprehensive Plan. As a result, the current draft comprehensive plan
recommends that the City take specific actions to reduce the City’s contribution to greenhouse
gas emissions. Furthermore, “adopting climate mitigation and/or energy independence goals and
objectives” is a GreenStep Cities best practice.

In order to develop strategic energy goals, the City applied, and was accepted into, Xcel Energy’s
Partners in Energy offering. This offering is designed to assist cities in developing and
implementing energy action plans which reflect their unique energy needs and priorities. In
March, 2018 the City signed a Memorandum of Understanding to begin the planning phase of the
energy plan. The City formed an Energy Action team comprised of Fridley residents, business,
and institutions. The Energy Action Team were guided through a series of five workshops by
Partners in Energy community facilitators to develop Fridley’s Energy Action Plan.

The attached Energy Vision, Mission, and Goals were developed by the Energy Action Team and
to form the foundation of the Energy Action Plan and were recommended for adoption by the
Environmental Quality and Energy Commission.

Recommendation

Staff recommends that the Planning Commission review the attached Energy Vision, Mission,
and Goals that have been developed by the Energy Action Team and recommend that they be
brought to the City Council for adoption as the Energy Vision, Mission, and Goals for the City of
Fridley.
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Our Vision
Fridley will continue leading by example and engaging residents, businesses, and institutions to save money and reduce
greenhouse gas emissions; for the benefit of everyone in the community.

Our Energy Mission
Fridley will continue improving upon its values of being a safe, vibrant, friendly and stable home for families and
businesses by:

1. Increasing sustainable, reliable energy in the grid;

2. Strengthening energy efficient practices and participation; and

3. Supporting innovative strategies and technologies to achieve Fridley's energy vision.
Goals'

Community-wide:
e Reduce energy use 5% by 2020, and 20% by 2030, as compared to business as usual

Residential Energy:
. By 2020, Fridley residents will take 1,200 additional actions toward energy conservation and renewable

energy
+ By 2030, residents will reduce total energy use 10 percent, as compared to business as usual

Businesses and Multifamily Buildings:
e By 2020, businesses and multifamily buildings will achieve 5% energy savings
o By 2030, businesses and multifamily buildings will reduce total energy use 20% as compared to
business as usual

Institutions:
e By 2020, institutions will achieve 5% energy savings
o By 2030, institutions will reduce total energy use 15% as compared to business as usual

Transportation and Electric Vehicles:
o By 2020, the City will reach 500 residents and employees through an outreach campaign to raise
awareness about electric vehicles
e By 2020, the City will reach 10 businesses and multifamily buildings through a targeted outreach
campaign to encourage installation of charging infrastructure
e By 2020, the City will install 1 electric vehicle charging station at a city-owned building or location

I The business as usual scenario represents a presumed slight increase in energy demand based on residential and
commercial energy demand of about 0.5 percent per year. It is assumed institutions demand will increase in 2619 when
the new civic campus opens, but stay relatively flat in future years




